

MEMORANDUM

P.O. Box 600 State University, AR 72467-0600

Phone:

January 23, 2009

To:

870-972-3030

Fax:

870-972-3465

www.astate.edu

Jill Simons, Co-Chair

Lonnie Williams, Co-Chair

Jeff Bailey

Michael Bowman Natalie Eskew

Jerry Farris

Tracy Finch

Russ Hannah

Dianne Lawler-Prince Pradeep Mishra

Rebecca S. Oliver **Deidre Smith**

Stanley F. Wooldridge

John B. Zibluk

After further review of the final report and recommendations from the Task Force on How Better to Integrate Academic Affairs and Student Affairs, I am asking you to serve on an ad hoc committee to be called the Academic and Student Affairs Collaboration Ad Hoc Committee.

The report from the task force concluded that there are many ways in which we might better integrate Academic Affairs and Student Affairs to enhance student learning. I would like to request your committee to develop a pilot project to help the university evaluate the best practices for further collaboration between these areas and what steps should be taken to accomplish that goal. The pilot project suggested by your co-chairs will focus on integrating the work of the Honors Program with the activities in the new Honors residence hall to build an exemplary living and learning community. Keeping with the task force recommendation of "starting small," the Honors project and assessment of other existing collaborative practices could lead to other campus initiatives.

Thank you for your willingness to serve, and I look forward to receiving your final report in due course.

/mb